
 Regular Town Board Meeting
September 7, 2020 7:00pm

Minutes

Board Members Present:   John Bauer, Jan Kaiser, Steve Seidl, Richard Austin, Jim Aue

1.  The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by Chairman Bauer.

2.  Minutes from the August 10, 2020 Board meeting were read with no additions or corrections.  Motion 
by RAustin, second SSeidl to accept the minutes as read, motion carried.

3. The Treasurer’s report was distributed and bills approved for payment.

4. Road Work

 Road Base Prices:  Becker Trucking $8.90/Ton; Ladick Trucking $9.20/Ton; Marawood has not 
given price yet

 Culverts
a) South North Road – Wood County did not do this when other ones done.  If they don’t 

complete in the next week another Company will be hired.
b) The rest of the culverts on North Road are not on the 50/50 Bridge Aid.  One culvert will 

be eliminated as the water flow has been realigned to flow to the larger culvert.

5. Certified Survey Map for Thomas Brey was reviewed and found to be in line with local zoning 
ordinance.  Motion by SSeidl, second RAustin to approve, motion carried.

6. A notice was received from the Dept of Revenue regarding an audit on our Town Assessor.  The Town 
will request Jeremy Kurtzweil attend the October meeting.

7.  Due to a recent Federal Government order employers have the voluntary option of deferring Social 
Security tax on wages paid during the period of September 1, 2020 through December 31, 2020.   
Deferral is allowed only when an employee’s wages paid for a bi-weekly pay period is less than $4,000, 
or an equivalent amount with respect to other pay periods.  If an employer allows the deferral, they 
are then responsible for withholding the postponed tax from wages and compensation paid during the 
period of January 1, 2021 through April 30, 2021.  Penalties, interest, and addition to tax will begin to 
accrue on May 1, 2021.  Motion by SSeidl, second RAustin to not enter into this voluntary option for 
Social Security, motion carried.

8. Zoning Board Vacancy – The Chairman has recommended the zoning board vacancy be filled by Brian 
Smazel.  He will confirm with him and relay the information to the Clerk.

9. Social Media – Jim Aue has been working on creating a Facebook page for the Town of Auburndale.  
Motion by SSeidl, second RAustin to move forward with this, motion carried.

10.  Communications and petitions by Town Clerk

 The annual WTA convention will be completely virtual
 The Fall Clerk and Treasurer Workshop will be completely virtual
 The 2021 budget is being worked on
 WISLR reporting is due in December



 The November 3, 2020 election is ongoing.

11. There was no public input.

Next regular Board meeting is scheduled for October 12, 2020 at 7:00pm.

Motion by SSeidl, second RAustin to adjourn at 7:50pm, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,
Jan Kaiser, Clerk




